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26 March 2007
The Honorable Bill Nelson

United States Senate

716 Hart Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20510

Fax: 202-228-2183

Dear Senator Nelson:
FRA strongly supports legislation (S. 935) you are sponsoring to repeal the requirement for reduction of survivor annuities under the Survivor Benefit Plan (SBP) by veterans’ dependency and indemnity compensation and to accelerate the SBP paid up date from 1 October 2008 to 1 October 2007 for military retirees who have paid survivor benefit plan premiums for 30 years and are at least 70 years of age.
Under the current law, those who entered the program earliest, and paid the highest premiums relative to their expected benefits, will now have to wait up to 35 years to attain paid-up SBP status versus 30 years for those who retire after 1978. This is a major concern for our members and is an equity issue for participants who’ve paid premiums since the program was established in 1972.

The Association very much appreciates your leadership and commitment to restore equity and credibility to this very important survivor program. The Association looks forward to working closely with you in seeking maximum co-sponsorship for, and timely enactment of, S. 935. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs at john@fra.org.

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Secretary
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